

7th Floor, 50 Queen Anne's Gate, London SW1H 9AT
Telephone: 0870 000 1585 Fax: 020 7273 2065 Textphone: 020 7273 3476
E-mail: public.enquiries@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk Web Site: www.homeoffice.gov.uk

Mr John Allman c/o 01754 767833

Dear Mr Allman,

Further to my previous letter, let me be clearer. Where I said:

"I cannot comment on the capability of law enforcement agencies and the intelligence services to undertake surveillance activities or the extent to which any capabilities are, or might be, considered to be thought influencing. I do not think you would expect me to do that. What I am able to say is that their use is regulated in accordance with the law and subject to independent oversight by the Office of the Surveillance Commissioners and the Intelligence Services Commissioner respectively."

What I should have said was ".... considered to be thought monitoring".

I have acknowledged an thought influencing, but that example is not one that constitutes surveillance.

SIMON WATKIN